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Hawaiian, Asian, & Pacific Issues Focus (HAP) 
1/23/09 Meeting Summary 

 
Present 
Dennis Chun, KauCC 
Ross Cordy, UHWO 
Lisa Fujikawa, UHM (GenEd Office) 
Duane Henry, UHM (GenEd Office) 

 
Joanne Itano, UH System 
Momi Kamahele, LeeCC 
Palani Kelly, KapCC (guest) 
Keala Losch, KapCC 
 

 
Jean Okumura, WCC 
Jan Petersen, HonCC 
Kiope Raymond, MCC 
 

 
1. Portfolios: KauCC, MauiCC and UHWO proposals were unanimously approved, effective 

with courses approved for the Spring 2009 semester. 

2. Effective date discussion: The articulation agreement went into effect with approved Spring 
2009 courses for all eight participating campuses. However, some campuses that were 
approved in Spring 2008 thought that the agreement covered Summer and Fall 2008 courses. 
The group discussed whether the multicampus agreement should be retroactively made 
effective Summer (or Fall) 2008. 

Pros:  
• Will help some students 
• Sections were approved by local HAP Boards 

Cons:  
• Compromises the integrity of the process 
• Changes may result in some students having incorrect information  
• Unfair to those campuses that followed the old process/procedures 

Each campus rep was asked to find out a) which of its Summer and Fall 2008 HAP sections 
were not covered under the old articulation agreement and b) how many students were 
enrolled in these sections. 

3. Articulation logistics: Fujikawa will check with STAR, Banner, and the individual campuses 
to determine the best way to have the HAP Focus articulate “seamlessly.” 

4. Next meeting: Week of March 8. 


